STABINS ENERGY LAW

WWW.STABINS.CA

October 4, 2011.

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
27" Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto ON  M4P 1E4
Via e-mail and post.

Dear Board Secretary - Ontario Energy Board,

RE: Canada Energy Wholesalers Ltd. - Electricity Retailer Licence Application
Board File Number EB-2011-0253

Your letter dated September 23, 2011, indicates that “The Board expects to render a decision and/or
order in this application on or about November 17, 2011.” It is therefore expected that if the Board
decides to renew Canada Energy Wholesalers Ltd. (“Canada Energy”) electricity licence, this renewal
will occur sometime around November 17, 2011. Canada Energy’s existing electricity licence
ER-20006-0184 is, however, valid only until October 11, 2011. A time gap exists between the expiry of
the existing licence and the date of potential issuance of a new licence.

As Canada Energy is presently providing electricity to 6500 retail electricity customers, Canada Energy
requests an interim licence to retail electricity for the period from October 11, 2011 to the date the
Board issues its decision about Canada Energy’s electricity licence renewal.  If you require any further
information do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

Vi Jitie

Peter Stabins
Barrister & Solicitor
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